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              Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk 
 

SPECIAL MENTIONS 

Class one: Rebecca & Lucas 
Class two: Betty & All Class 2 
Class four: George & Martha 
Class five: Brooke, Isaac & Jacob 
 
SATS 
Well done to all of our Y2 children who have now completed the national KS1 SATs. They all tried really hard and 
we are so proud of every one of them! 
 
FOHS MEETING AND SUMMER FAYRE 
Thank you to everyone who attended the FOHS meeting last Friday which was largely focussed on the summer 
fayre due to be held at the school on Saturday 7th July. At this point we can give you the following information: 

 Each class will be undertaking an enterprise project in the week leading up to the fayre and then running 
their own stall at the event 

 The fayre will be held from 11am – 3pm and will have the children’s stalls, children’s activities, 
performances from the children, craft stalls, competitions, delicious food and drink and lots of 
opportunities to have fun together as a family 

 We are asking for any parents who have time to volunteer on the day to help run stalls and support 
putting on some of the events. Please get in touch with me by email if you can volunteer any time as we 
really need you! 

 We will be giving more information in the coming weeks after half term but at this point would like to ask 
for any donations for tombola prizes and raffle prizes. This year we will have some themed hampers for 
prizes for the raffle which will include a chocoholics hamper, a pamper hamper and a summer treats 
hamper so please send items you feel will fit in with these themes as well as any general items 

The next meeting for volunteers for the FOHS events is on Friday 15th June so please join us if you can to support 
fundraising for the children. All welcome! 
 
SWAINE MEADOW 
Can we please remind parents that Swaine Meadow (the new development on Cross Lane behind the school) 
does not have wide pavements and occasionally has work taking place that obstructs the pavements. People who 
live in Swaine Meadow, including children that attend the school, will often walk down the road in order to get to 
the pavement on Cross Lane. This puts them at risk from cars which are turning into Swaine Meadow. We would 
ask that parents who drive their children to school should be aware of this potential hazard and, if possible, avoid 
using Swaine Meadow to turn their car around. Thank you 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL SPONSORED EVENT 
Each year the children of the school council undertake a sponsored event in school which they choose and 
organise themselves. At the end of this they count the money raised and meet with their classes to decide how to 
spend the funds to benefit all children. This year the sponsored event will take place on Tuesday 5th June and will 
be ball dribbling around a circuit. Last week you will have received a letter and sponsor form detailing how your 
child can raise money for the event and we would be very grateful if you could support the campaign, in however 
small a way you are able. Thank you 
 
NUT ALLERGIES 
Can we please remind all parents that we try to operate a nut free zone to ensure that any of our children who 
have allergies to nuts are safe at school? This extends to the use of suncream so please bear this in mind when 
sending sun cream into school. Thank you  
 
WATER BOTTLES, HATS AND SUNCREAM! 
Please ensure your child has a water bottle at school. We would also encourage the wearing of sun hats and 
bringing of sun cream. Children need to be able to apply the cream themselves.  
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SCHOOL LOTTERY  
Our lottery winner this week was Lindsay Watson – once again. Congratulations to her! We have now reached 83 
lottery tickets sold which is wonderful so thank you to the people who have signed up.  We would like to get to 
100 if we could! Please click on: https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-
school to sign up or see the school website. Thank you for your support!  
 
SCHOOL CHOIR 
On Monday 4th/11th/18th June the children’s choir practice will be extended to 5.00pm in preparation for the 
school production of Wind in the Willows. 
 
A REQUEST FROM FOHS 
Wanted… plates suitable to make into cake stands for the school Summer Fayre.  Donations of plates as soon as 
possible to the school office.  Thank you 
 
GDPR DOCUMENTS (Class 1 – Class 4) 
Please complete and return the documents distributed last week by Monday 4th June.  If these documents are not 
returned we will be unable to distribute future letters and information home via your child and you will be 
expected to collect this information yourself from the school office.  Thank you.    
 
EXTENDED CURRICULAR 
After school clubs continue after Spring Bank Holiday break as per schedule distributed at the beginning of term. 
 
PAYMENTS OUTSTANDING 
Class 4 – Wigfield Farm Workshop 
 
JUNE DATES 

 4th June – school reopens 

 5th June – School Council Sponsored Event 

 5th June – Class 4 welcome Wigfield Farm into school for a workshop 

 8th June 9.10am – class 5 parents’ assembly  

 W/C 12th June – national Y1 phonics testing period 

 15th June 9.10am – class 1 parents’ assembly  

 15th June – 3.40pm – FOHS meeting in class 2 – all welcome  

 20th June 6pm – Choir performance 

 21st June 2pm & 6pm – Choir performance      

 W/C 25th June – Bikeability for Y5 children in school each afternoon  

 25th June – Dress As You Like Day in school  

 27th June – PGS Taster Day One for Y6 children 

 28th June 9am – Family Learning in school (for parents already registered for this date) 

 29th June 9.10am – class 2 parents’ assembly                                                            
 
 Have a lovely half term holiday 
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